

	<p>organisation may be able to construct bus shelters.</p> <p>Update on proposals to improve parking at the football fields, Gavinton</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • KD received an e-mail from Richard Dobson enquiring about ownership of the land used for football fields in Gavinton and stating that due to confusion over land ownership and costs involved in creating a new parking area Duns FC must think if this is a viable option and are considering other locations around Duns should they need to move from Gavinton. KD has contacted Nuella McInley from SBCs legal team to determine ownership of the land but thus far has had no response. KD to e-mail again for an update on progress. Duns FC previously stated that they would contact Darren Silcock to discuss parking options and report back to the CC before Easter. So far, we have received no update on this issue from Duns FC. KD to contact Richard Dobson for more information. <p>Update on potential funding for play-equipment, Gavinton Village Green</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The SBC budget for the new financial year has provision for play parks, Cllr John Greenwell is making enquiries into whether Gavinton would qualify for these funds. JG has taken photos of the play park to give to the funding officer. JG has also requested Claire Penney of SBC to investigate other sources of funding for play park equipment should this be necessary. If funding is approved JG to contact AS to arrange a site-visit. <p>Update on issue of vehicles crossing the village green to access parking</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • JG to gather information on this issue and report back. JG to determine if this is a police issue or whether fencing is appropriate. <p>Update on re-surfacing of South Street, Gavinton</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Following queries received through the CC FB page AS contacted David Richardson of SBC to determine the status of these works. DR reported that it was the intention to begin preparatory works during March however severe weather has affected the programme, works are unlikely to begin before April. In advance of any significant works a letter drop will be undertaken to inform residents of South Street of the intended programme. Future enquiries on the resurfacing should be directed to Donald Scott – Roads and Bridges Team Leader, SBC. 	<p>KD</p> <p>JG</p> <p>JG</p> <p>AS</p>
8	<p>Update on the Gavinton defibrillator community familiarisation day</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The defibrillator familiarisation event will be held at Gavinton Village Hall on Saturday the 21st April 2018 from 10-12. Craig Prentice from Scottish Fire & Rescue will demonstrate use of the defibrillator and CPR techniques. • CC members were encouraged to attend and to help publicise this event. Posters are on display in Gavinton, KD and CW took posters to publicise the event in Fogo and Polwarth. KD to send e-mail information to the Cothill & Polwarth group and add to the CC website. AS to publicise on Facebook. 	<p>AS</p> <p>AS</p>
9	<p>Correspondence</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Police report for March 2018 identified speeding as a local issue. JG to contact Garry Haldane of SBC to determine when a pneumatic tube system will be placed across Main Street Gavinton to collect data on speed and types of vehicles passing through Gavinton. • Scottish Borders Physical Disability Strategy – KD suggested that information on this consultation be forwarded to Kirsten Arthur as this is within her field of interest. 	<p>JG</p> <p>AS</p>
10	<p>Any Other Business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • KD received a letter from Colin McGrath regarding the SBC Community Council Network. KD will reply to say that the GFPCC are content to pursue development of the Area Partnerships and will participate in these meetings/events in the future. • KD reminded the CC that a co-ordinator is required for the resilient communities' project. Additionally, 3 new members are required for the CC. 	<p>KD</p> <p>KD/AS/All</p>

	<p>All CC members are requested to seek suitable interested individuals. AS to publicise these posts on FB.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • KD gave information on the Evolis Radar Speed Sign to AS and requested this be filed. • KD distributed posters advertising the contact number for SP Energy Networks that should be called in the event of a power cut. These posters will be displayed at the Village Hall and on notice boards in Gavinton, Fogo & Polwarth. • MR to forward an invitation to attend the Berwickshire Community Councils Forum on 26th April. • MR to send KD a link to the consultations on the South of Scotland Enterprise Agency • JG informed the meeting that he has been given the role of Ambassador for the Men's Shed organisation. • KD noted that our local primary school, Duns Primary, was successful in gaining funding from the Localities Bid Fund. The next round of applications will begin on 1st May 2018. 	<p>AS</p> <p>MR/KD</p> <p>MR/KD</p> <p>JG</p>
11	<p>Dates of Meetings Future meetings will be held at Gavinton Village Hall at 7pm on Monday 28th May 2018.</p>	
12	<p>The meeting closed at 8.15 pm</p>	

